KURE BEACH CITIZENS BEACH PROTECTION COMMITTEE JUNE 3, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Sandy Cox, Chair

Priscilla Smith, Secretary

Nola Jackson

Christine Blish/Bell

Dick Graham

Phyllis Mojzis Tonv Gonsalves

Mike Bledsoe
Also attending:

John Batson, Liaison

John Vatrt, Council Liaison

Michelle James, Town Administrator

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the April 1^{st} meeting were adopted with the following change.

Cross-over construction: This topic was, by motion made, seconded and carried to be tabled.

The cross-over construction, walkways, remain a problem. There was considerable discussion regarding how to regulate them fairly in a manner that would protect the dunes. The committee recommended that the height above the existing dunes be as follows: 12" above the dune at the highest dune, and 30" above the dune at the lowest level. John Batson will confer with Andy in regard to this and to any ordinance for replacing the walkways after a hurricane. By motion made, seconded and carried the committee approved suggesting the maximum and minimum heights. Old Business:

- 1. The date for the beach cleanup will be July 7, 2008.
- 2. Grass planting will be held on June 10th and 11th. Mike Bledsoe will coordinate this project. Nola Jackson will assist. Nola will handle the planting in front of the Ocean Dunes and Mike will handle the planting in front of the old Le Que testing area. The planting consists of digging a hole deep enough to allow a spoonful of fertilizer, and then sand then the plant. Three quarters of the plants will be watered for several weeks to ensure their survival. One quarter will not be

watered to allow the committee the opportunity to learn the difference in watering vs. not watering.

3. Dogs on the beach. This has been a concern of the committee. The Town Council discussed this problem informally and decided to leave the ordinance as it is.

New Business:

1. The mission statement was reviewed and has been revised as follows:

The mission of the Kure Beach Citizens Beach Protection Committee (CBPC) is to work with the town officials, residents and staff to oversee the operation and maintenance of town beach protection and preservation efforts and projects. The committee will make inspections of the beach and report the findings to the Town Council on a regular basis. The committee will advise and educate the community on efforts necessary to improve the quality of the beach for public use and enjoyments by its citizens.

By motion made, seconded and carried these changes were approved by the committee on June 3, 2008.

- 2. Phyllis Mojzis will remain a valued alternate at this time.
- 3. The minutes will be given to Nancy Hewitt to down load on the towns web site. All committee members can, after 7 days, locate the minutes there. The minutes should be reviewed prior to the next scheduled meeting, any changes or adjustments to the minutes will be made at that meeting.
- 4. The committee reviewed the draft of the Code of Ordinances regarding unattended beach equipment on the beach. By motion made, seconded and carried the committee authorized Sandy to advise the council of the committees approval of this draft.
- 5. Committee assignments:
 - a. Phyllis will confer with Michelle James and head this project along with Newspaper articles.
 - b. Nola Jackson will head beach clean-up projects
 - c. Mike Bledsoe will head grass plantings

- d. Nola Jackson and Chris Blish/Bell will take care of the Keep America Clean project.
- h. Nola Jackson will confer with Eric Van and try to obtain grant money for this project.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on July 1, 2008 at 3:30 PM at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Smith